

	Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Meeting held on 31st August 2022
PRESENT:

Chair
Cllr A Samuels
Cllr S Tomlin
Cllr  M Martinez
Cllr C Tomlin
Cllr P Warters
Cllr D Eddy from 22/68
0 members of public
Clerk
Mr C Adnitt
22/62
The meeting was opened by the Chair at 19.30 hours.
22/63
Apologies for Absence
No apologies were received.
22/64
Public Comments
No comments were received.

22/65
Declarations of Interests
Cllrs S Tomlin, C Tomlin and D Eddy declared an interest in item 22/69
22/66
Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 20th July 2022 were approved by all those who were present and signed by the chair.

22/67
Matters Arising
(22/21) To date the remaining six street lights are still awaiting renewal by NYCC. A significant problem with their contractor not performing as instructed was in the process of being sorted out, but may take some time.
(22/59) The lock was to be removed from the notice board and replaced.

(22/59) The loose drain cover outside Wilfred Scruton has not yet been repaired by NYCC.

22/68
Co-option to fill Vacancies
Cllr C Tomlin proposed David Eddy for co-option as a parish councillor, seconded by Cllr M Martinez, and he was elected unanimously. A further vacancy remained to be filled.
22/69
Planning Applications
One planning application was received. 22/00822/MFUL application to erect a secure storage building for agricultural machinery and equipment to the east of the existing buildings, at Wilfred Scruton, Providence Foundry, Main Street, Foxholes. Concerns were raised due to the size of the proposed building and the elevated position due to local topography. The potential visual impact on nearby residential properties was of great concern. It was felt that a visual Impact Assessment and “Visuals” should be provided before any decision is made in order to allow an informed view to be taken by residents and the parish council. The parish council objects to this application for the reasons stated.
22/70
Accounts to Pay
The following accounts were presented for payment: Clerks Quarterly Salary & Expenses £332.94, HMRC £64.20, Zurich Municipal (Insurance) £478.65, Premier Garden Services (Grass Cutting) £150, Foxholes Village Hall (Room Hire) £5 and Autela Payroll Services £44.40), which were approved by all.

No payments were received.
22/71
Correspondence
No correspondence was received.

22/72
Other Business
The gate post in the Old Quarry has been damaged and required replacement. It was agreed to have it replaced by a contractor.
Further comments were received about the grass cutting on Pump Lane. The contractor was to be contacted again to resolve the problem.

The white lining and “Slow” markings require repainting. NYCC were to be contacted to move matters forward.

The pads for the defibrillator in Foxholes were almost out of date and were to be replaced.

Concerns were raised about speeding vehicles through Foxholes. The Police have been advised with a negative response being received. Following discussion it was agreed to investigate the provision of a 40MPH buffer zone and also the possibility of creating a “Village Gateway”.

22/73
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting was to be held on 2nd November 2022 in the Village Hall.

22/74
The meeting was closed at 20.05 hours.





